

Town of Chester Board of Selectmen 84 Chester Street Chester, NH 03036 Phone: (603) 887-3636 x114

E-mail: ChesterBOS@ChesterNH.org

Charles F. Myette, Chairman, '22 Stephen D'Angelo, '23

Jeremy C. Owens, Vice-Chairman, '23

Steven M. Couture, '24

Stephen O. Landau, '24

May 26th, 2021

Representative Jason Osborne 65 Miner Road Auburn, NH 03032-3974

Dear Representative Osborne:

As you may be aware, the Town of Chester received a petitioned Warrant Article earlier this year from Open Democracy and its partner groups entitled the New Hampshire Resolution for Fair Nonpartisan Redistricting. This Warrant Article was received by the Town Clerk before the Tuesday, February 2nd, 2021 deadline as set by RSA 39:3, and was placed on the Warrant for Town Meeting.

On Saturday, May $15^{
m th}$, 2021, the voters present at the 2021 Town of Chester Town Meeting voted to approve this Warrant Article.

As indicated in the Warrant Article, please allow this letter to serve as written notice that your constituents from the Town of Chester are in favor of urging the New Hampshire General Court to redraw the maps of political districts within the state in order to ensure fair and effective representation of New Hampshire voters without gerrymandering, and to do so in a transparent fashion. In addition, this vote asks that the Town of Chester, due to its population, be allowed to have its own exclusive seat in the House of Representatives.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact our office.

Very truly yours,

Charles Myette

Charles F. Myette, Chairman

Steven M. Couture, Selectman

Stephen D'Angelo, Selectman

Stephen Landau

Stephen O. Landau, Selectman